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1. The Health Educators’ Advisory Group met on 20 September and discussed the NHS White Paper; Health Educators’ summit; recruitment initiatives; and general updates. 
2. The meeting’s first action was to note its thanks for the contribution of Jill Jones, former NEC member, who chaired the Group during its first year. 
3. The NHS White paper, published in July 2010, prompted a series of concerns from the Group. In particular the prospect of local education commissioning and decision making arrangements and the potential for adverse impacts on university provision was discussed. It was noted that the Royal College of General Practitioners had reported its members concerns about the scale and pace of change implied in the proposals, and the potentially detrimental effect on NHS service delivery if implemented. In addition UNISON has started legal action against the Secretary of State for Health over the lack of pubic consultation on the White Paper proposals. The Group looked forward to a further consultation paper to be published by the Coalition Government in the autumn, outlining the education and training commissioning proposals in greater detail. However it was suggested that UCU make a formal statement on the substantial proposals in the White Paper before the consultation deadline on 11 October.
4. The Group approved a proposal to hold a Health Educators’ summit, in conjunction with unions from the Health Joint Liaison Committee (JLC), at UCU headquarters on 30 November. A project team, which will oversee organisation of the event, has been established. The summit aims to help Health Educator members from the JLC unions to:

· Gain the latest information and authoritative insights on new health policy developments affecting the provision of health education in HEIs

· Consider health policy development perspectives from the devolved nations

· Examine and consider the potential impacts of the emerging health policy agenda on health educators and health education provision

· Examine and consider the impact of  HEI budgets cuts on health educators and health education provision

· Share information and experience of institutional level impacts on health educators and health education provision 

· To consider and formulate options for challenging detrimental policy changes and to defend health education in HE

5. The Group reviewed the draft Health Educator survey, in light of the NHS White paper, and made several amendments. It was agreed to time the reporting of the survey results and the publication of a draft Health Educator recruitment leaflet to coincide with the Health Educators’ summit.

6. Members of the Group shared the following updates:

· Following 4 years of campaigning, Northumbria branch has succeeded in getting clinical placement visits recognised as teaching.

· All regions reported a large growth in applications for midwifery. Many candidates, who in normal circumstances would have been offered a place, were facing disappointment this year.

